CASE-WEIGHTING STUDY IMPLEMENTATION PLAN
STATUS REPORT APRIL 1, 2011

Begin analysis of a new model.  Phase 1, costing out a new system based on the consultant’s “Work Units” rather than the current case credit system, has been completed.  

Formalize monthly meetings with agency directors, OPD and other county staff as appropriate.  These meetings have been occurring regularly.  

Establish a schedule of regular meetings between the Office of the Executive, OPD, the agencies and, when appropriate, PSB to provide briefings of system and budget issues relevant to public defense services in King County.  Two meetings were held with the Director of PSB during the Executive’s 2011 budget process; we’ll do this again for 2012.

Restart quarterly meetings between OPD and DAJD, and with public defender agencies.  These meetings have been held monthly and will soon move to bi-monthly.  Examples of changes DAJD has made in response to defender agency requests:
· Allowing defense lawyers to bring cell phones into the facilities
· Implementation of a legal mail box to facilitate communication with clients

Evaluate and discuss the expert approval system.  The Public Defense Expert Services Workgroup has completed its work and made a number of recommendations, including making changes in the procedures to request expert services to accommodate emailed requests; having OPD make presentations to attorneys in Seattle and Kent regarding expert requests at least once a year; and having OPD expedite review of certain types of expert requests.

OPD will convene a series of meetings with agencies to review and discuss possible changes in contract language.  OPD and the Executive’s Office have met several times with the agencies to explore some of the policy issues and contract administration frustrations identified by individual defender agencies.  We have not yet found specific changes to which all agencies can agree and that do not add costs.    

Reevaluate the public defense contract cycle.  Discussions with Council members led the Executive’s office to conclude this issue is not yet ripe.  We will revisit this in the future. 

OPD and OMB will cost out various increases to the support staff assumption in the public defense fund model.  Preliminary costs have been provided. 
	
Seek funding to develop a business case for a case management system. PSB explored various sources but to date has been unable to obtain funding.  

The County Executive’s Law and Justice Policy Advisor will facilitate system-wide discussions, organize and outline collaboration in initiatives undertaken, and measure the effectiveness of changes initiated.  We conducted these discussions during the process of developing the 2011 budget and identified some system changes that were then included in the 2011 budget.  We will have similar discussions for the 2012 budget cycle.

